
School Community Council 
Midvale Elementary School 
Thursday, January 10, 2019 
5pm, library 
 
Present: Juliet Meinzer, Margaret McCann, Nanette Hosenfeld, Debbie Johnson, Chip Watts, 
Carrie Wagner, Haydee Franco, Steve Brown, 
 
Debbie welcomed all to the meeting.  The previous meeting’s minutes were reviewed.  Chip 
made a motion to approve the minutes.  Margaret seconded the motion.  The minutes were 
accepted. The midyear SRI and SMI data was not available to review.  
 
The December Math Progress Monitoring Data was reviewed.  It is a one minute snapshot of 
each student’s progress taken on December 6th. The data shows significant improvements. 
Some grades were up more than others.  
 
Steve asked how this new information affects the school’s standing with the state.  Chip 
indicated that under turnaround status, the school could close like a recent school in Granite 
District, be turned over to a charter agency, change administration and staff or take another 
route.  With the targeted support of the district and school board we should know their  
recommendation soon.  
 
Haydee asked how this information will be alerted to the parents.  When discussing it with other 
parents, they were shocked and dismayed and wanted to help this great school. Heidi said it 
has been in the newsletter but a skylert could go out also.  
 
Chip reported that many changes were instituted last year and we are seeing the results of the 
hard work put in.  This year has been exciting and rewarding.  Teachers still have great energy. 
They are focusing on results. 
 
Nanette asked what the test results look like for the median student.  Chip said their 
disaggregation on the last data had been on the bottom quartile and English Language Learner. 
For the DIBELS report he will try to have it disaggregated for all.  
 
The LandTrust was discussed. It will be finalized in March. Most of it will stay the same. We will 
look at the disaggregated testing info and see if we can increase our goal to more than 60%. 
 
The Child Access Routing Plan and Space Available Bussing was discussed.  Debbie noted that 
with construction slated to start on I-15, it will affect Oak street and the Wasatch (8000s) 
entrance.  There is currently no sidewalk there for students crossing to the middle and 
elementary schools. Construction vehicles in and out can prove dangerous.  Chip had a look at 
a currently unapproved plan that widens the road and adds sidewalk.  That entrance may need 
to be closed during construction. 



 
The Dress Code Policy Revision was reported on.  Debbie directed the board to review the 
policy and report back with any problems or questions.  She said most of the changes made the 
dress code more gender neutral and didn’t unfairly target young women.  
 
Our next meeting will be held on Thursday, February 7 at 5pm in the library.  
The Parent Teacher Conferences will be held February 27-28.  


